
  

 

With the design work complete, Metropolitan Council Environmental Services (MCES) wishes to 
provide an updated repair schedule and provide some details about our actions so far and what 
you can expect in the coming months.  

Late December 2023 

• MCES conducted a routine pipe assessment along North Shore Drive.  
• The assessment detected significant corrosion in the pipe between French Creek Drive 

and Railroad Avenue.  
• The decision was made to take immediate action due to the environmentally sensitive 

location of the pipe.  

February 2024 

• The contractor was mobilized, and the above-ground temporary conveyance pipe 
system was installed to ensure there were no interruptions to residents or businesses.  

March 2024 

• Crews finished installing the temporary pipe system and inspected the corroded pipe. 

April 2024 

• MCES selected a trenchless repair method called pipe bursting and designed the 
necessary details. 

• The contractor ordered the materials needed to make the pipe repairs. Material delivery 
is scheduled for late May/early June. 

• The detour remains in place due to the presence of exposed piping and stored materials. 

May 2024 

• Pipe repair work will tentatively begin at the end of the month depending on material 
delivery.  

 

 

 

 

 



  

 

 

 

June and July 2024 

• Pipe repair work continues.  
• Detour is lifted at the end of July.  

August 2024 

• Restoration and project completion.   

 

 

 




